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July 2, 2024 

 
MEMORANDUM FOR:  Brian C. Belcher 

Executive Assistant Administrator/Director 
Law Enforcement/Federal Air Marshal Service 
 

FROM: Joseph V. Cuffari, Ph.D.  
 Inspector General  

 
SUBJECT: TSA Could Not Assess Impact of Federal Air Marshal Service Personnel 

Deployed to Support Southwest Border Security – Sensitive Security 
Information 

 
Attached for your action is our final report, TSA Could Not Assess Impact of Federal Air Marshal 
Service Personnel Deployed to Support Southwest Border Security.  We incorporated the formal 
comments provided by your office.   
 
The report contains one recommendation aimed at improving the Federal Air Marshal Service.  
Your office concurred with our recommendation.  Based on information provided in your 
response to the draft report, we consider recommendation 1 open and resolved.  Once your 
office has fully implemented the recommendation, please submit a formal closeout letter to us 
within 30 days so that we may close the recommendation.  The memorandum should be 
accompanied by evidence of completion of agreed-upon corrective actions and of the 
disposition of any monetary amounts.  Please send your response or closure request to 
OIGAuditsFollowup@oig.dhs.gov.  
 
Consistent with our responsibility under the Inspector General Act, we will provide copies of our 
report to congressional committees with oversight and appropriation responsibility over the 
Department of Homeland Security.  We will post a redacted version of the report on our website.   
 
Please contact me with any questions, or your staff may contact Kristen Bernard, Deputy 
Inspector General, Office of Audits, at (202) 981-6000.    
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